
June 5, 2022 

Pentecost Sunday 

PASTORAL TEAM 
 

Rev. John McGivern, Administrator 
Deacon Kevin Morgan 

Mrs. Sharon Leamy, Principal 
Mr. Julius White, Praise Choir Director 

SUPPORT STAFF 
 

Ms. Patricia Pomykalski, Business Manager 

Mr. Ludwig Weiss, School Operations Director 
Ms. Rachel Faulman, Administrative Assistant  

Mrs. Fannie Cooper, School Secretary 
 

CONTACTING THE PARISH & SCHOOL 
 

Rectory:  38 N. Austin Blvd.; Oak Park, IL 60302 
                 Telephone: 708-386-8077 
    Email:  stcatherinestlucyparish@gmail.com 
    Web:   www.stcatherinestlucy.org 
 

Hours:     9:00AM-4:30PM—Monday through Friday 
Saturday  9:00AM—4:30PM; Sunday 8:30AM—12:00PM 
 

School -   27 Washington Blvd.; Oak Park, IL 60302 
    Telephone: 708-386-5286 

WEEKLY MASS SCHEDULE 
 

 

Weekday Masses:  
Tuesday, and Wednesday - 8:30am - Main Church 

NO Thursday Mass  
At. St. Edmund:   Monday, Friday - 8:30am 
 

Weekend Masses:  
 

Saturday Evening -  5:00  pm 
Sunday Morning -    9:00  am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation  
 

Saturday at  4:00 PM to 4:30 PM; or by appointment. 
 

Baptisms 

Baptism of infants and young children is celebrated on the 2nd 
and 3rd weekends of the month.  Parents are asked to attend a 
Baptism preparation session/class prior to the ceremony.  
Please call the rectory to register for the preparation and set a 
baptismal date.    (Parish information continued on pg. 2) 
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 Thoughts From Rev. John W. McGivern, Administrator 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
 

WE THE PARISHIONERS OF ST. CATHERINE OF 
SIENA-ST. LUCY PARISH, SEEK TO DEEPEN OUR  
RELATIONSHIPS WITH GOD AND TO CELEBRATE 
GOD’S  PRESENCE IN WORD AND SACRAMENT.   
BY  ACCEPTING ALL INTO OUR FAMILY WE SEEK 
UNITY IN CHRIST AND SEEK TO PROCLAIM HIS 
GOOD NEWS IN THE DISCIPLESHIP OF OUR LIVES. 
 

PARISH ORGANIZATIONS:  
 

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 
 Madonna Sloan and Joyce Wade,  
 Co-Chairs 
Liturgy Committee:   
     Chair:   Phil Kroker 
     Vice-Chair:   Joyce Wade 
     Secretary:  Andrea Legatzke 
     Celebration Choir:  TBA 
     Praise Choir:  Julius White  
     Greeters & Ushers:  Jim Lewis 
PARISH FINANCE COUNCIL 
      Juan Perez 
SPIRITUAL LIFE COMMISSION 
Faith & Fellowship:   Connie Rakitan 

 

Weddings:  Please contact Fr. John McGivern to set a 
wedding date. Allow at least 6 months in advance for 
preparation. 
 

RCIA 
The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is a 
sacramental process, celebrated in the midst of this 
Faith Community. This process assists adults, as well 
as   children over the age of 7, in learning about the 
Catholic Faith.  
 

Ministry to the Sick, Hospitalized and Shut—Ins 
Please notify the Parish Office so that we can visit and 
minister to your confined loved-ones. 
 

Funerals:  
Please call the Rectory to set-up arrangements with 
the Christian Burial Mass. 
 

Newcomers 
Please fill out a registration form after Mass, or come 
by the Rectory Office  during the week. 

Ministers of the Eucharist & Ministers of the Word:       
Jeanne Visteen 
Servers:   Kathy Paoli 
Ministers of Care:   Rev. John McGivern 
Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults  (RCIA):   
Deacon Kevin Morgan 
Women’s Ministry:  Shelby Boblick 
 

HUMAN CONCERNS COMMISSION 
Peace & Justice Committee:   Deacon Kevin Morgan 
ADULT EDUCATION COMMISSION 
Baptism Com.:   Rev. John McGivern 
Religious Education of Children:  Janet Bennick,  
St. Edmund Rel. Ed. Coordinator  
St. Catherine/St. Lucy School:  
School Board Chair:  Natasha Lee 
PARISH DEVELOPMENT & SERVICES COMMISSION 
Facilities Com.  Louie Weiss, Rachel Faulman 
Fundraising Committee:   
Pat Nelson and Cynthia Weaver 

Dear Parishioners, 
 
       There are many ways to talk about Pentecost. It is the 50th day of Easter, and it ends the Easter Season. In 
colloquial terms, Pentecost is the birthday of the Church, for when the Holy Spirit rushed upon the apostles, they 
became empowered to go and preach the Good News of Jesus; and the Church was born. 
 
       Today’s first reading from the Acts of the Apostles tells the story of Pentecost that I had always envisioned as 
a child and the one with which we are all most familiar. Tongues of fire appeared above the apostles, and they all 
began to speak in strange and varied languages. Today’s Gospel reading, however, depicts the story of Pentecost 
from the perspective of our resurrected Lord. I find it to be a more satisfying depiction in that Pentecost happens 
directly through our Lord Jesus and in a most personal way. 
 
       In the Gospel story, Jesus performed a very intimate act. It states that  “...he breathed on them and said:  
‘Receive the Holy Spirit...’ ” To breathe upon someone is intimate in that it connotes a closeness between two 
people. It is a personal encounter. It was the encounter of our Lord with the people he loved, and he was giving 
them a most precious gift. He gave to them the very breath of his being, his Spirit of life and love. 
 
       Today, as a grown man, I can hardly imagine a more loving and intimate act than to give yourself to another 
person. Think of your marriage in light of our Lord’s intimate action with his disciples. Think of the relationship 
of a parent to child. Think of the experience of young love. Even childhood best friends whispering secrets holds 
something of this experience. The experience feels safe, uniquely personal, and very loving. It is the kind of 
experience that makes us feel special. It is the kind of action that makes us rejoice, and it creates within us the 
desire to share this same gift of love and intimacy, Spirit and life with others.          
 
       I never much liked to think of Pentecost as the birthday of the Church. The use of this language always struck 
me as somehow cheapening of its meaning and reducing this spirit-filled encounter with God to an annual party. 
Upon greater and renewed reflection, however, there is more wisdom with this notion than I earlier thought: 
Through Pentecost, we are all made to feel special, we are all given a wonderful gift (of the Holy Spirit), we all 
have reason to rejoice, and a sincere desire to share this wonderful gift with others. Though not a cake, we share in 
a meal not made with the sweetness that delights our taste buds but born of the sweetness that is our shared life 
and Communion with the Lord of All. This meal nourishes us and as on that first Pentecost, sends us forth to share 
the gift of the Spirit until that day when we can share fully in the great Communion of the heavenly banquet to 
which we have all been invited. 
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500 CLUB WINNER 
 

$ 35.00 

June 5,  2022 

SUE & THOM SCHOUTEN, 
 

# 289 

IT’S ALMOST TIME FOR OUR 
THIRD SPECIAL $500 
DRAWING OF THE 500 CLUB 
SEASON!  ALL CERTIFICATES 
FOR 2021-2022 THAT ARE 
CURRENTLY OWNED AND ANY 
OTHERS PURCHASED 
THROUGH    MONDAY, JUNE 
13TH, WILL BE INCLUDED IN 
THE DRAWING.  THE 
DRAWING WILL TAKE PLACE 
IN THE PARISH OFFICE ON 
JUNE 15TH. 
 

This 500 Club season continues 
through June 26th with its weekly 
drawings; the usual prize is $35. 
Information and purchase forms are 
available in the gathering area of 
church and in the Parish Office.  
Applications and payment using a 
check or cash may be mailed to the 
parish or put into the collection 
basket at Mass. To make a purchase 
with a credit card, use Give Central at 
https://www.givecentral.org/ 
location/364/event/8132. 
 

Thank you for your support of the 
parish through this fundraising 
program.  It continues to benefit the 
parish’s general operating fund and 
over the years, has assisted specific 
projects in the church, rectory, and 
Maguire Hall. 
 

Peace, wellness, and prayers.  

~The Fundraising Committee  

FOODFIRST 
THIS WEEKEND 

 

Won’t You Please Help?!  

Come Join Us! 
 

TODAY Sunday, June 5th,  immediately following our       
9 am Mass, the parish will host a farewell reception for 
Amanda Pomareda, former SCSL Office Manager.  
 

Everyone is welcome to join us in Maguire Hall for light   
refreshments and for an opportunity for all of you to offer 
your own personal thanks and farewell. 
 

The Priests’ Health and Retirement/PRMAA annual second collection will 
be June 11 and 12. This collection benefits the healthcare, wellness and 
retirement for the priests of the Archdiocese of Chicago.  
 
   Your generosity to this special collection directly impacts the 450 active and 254 retired 
archdiocesan priests who we have come to rely on throughout our lives. 

   You may know that for many priests, even after their official retirement they continue to work 
throughout the archdiocese, presiding over Masses and assisting with sacrament preparation.  

   Your generosity will not only safeguard the health and well-being of our priests, but also 
support their ability to continue meaningful work in our parish and in the community. 

   In addition to the special collection envelopes that you will find in your pews today, you may 
also take a photo/scan of the QR code on the posters near the exit as you leave church or on 
the ads in both Católico and the Chicago Catholic newspapers. In addition, gifts may also be 
made through your will as part of your estate plans.  

   Thank you for your support of the priests of the Archdiocese of Chicago. May God bless you.  

A note from Fr. Carl: 
 
   What is happening at this time in the unification process? Our 
unification team is scheduled to meet again (Saturday, June 4) and I will 
keep you posted on our conversation. 
   Matt Brophy, our Operations Director for St. Giles and the new 
unified parish, and Rachel Faulman, my office Administrative Assistant, 
have been working with the staff at St. Catherine-St. Lucy gathering 
important information for the unification, which includes assessing the 
office needs and operational support. 
   We are working toward a common bulletin and other communication 
vehicles for our unified parish. These are many things to be considered 
but no firm decisions have been made to date. 
 
   Finally, I am happy to report that the Archdiocese will assign a priest 
to be Pastoral Associate to the two new unified parishes created in Oak 
Park. His name is Fr. Robert Carlton. This will be a part of our new 
reality as he will serve the members of the community at large helping 
both Fr. Rex and me at Ascension-St. Edmund, and at St. Catherine- 
St. Lucy and St. Giles. Watch for more information to come! 
 
With you a Christian. For you a priest. 
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Tue.   June 7    
8:30 † Luke Podraza 
  By:  Jim and Elaine Podraza 
 † Gail Rohmann 
  By:  Marci and Kevin Morgan  
Wed.  June 8     
8:30     † Corazon Gaetos 
  By:  Cynthia Borah  
Sat.  June 11    
5:00      † Homer and Edna Lindsey 
  By:  The Yee Family  
 † Georgine Mullen 
  By:  Marci and Kevin Morgan 
 † Dr. Alfred Baker 
  By:  Tom and Pat Nelson 
Sun. June 12 
9:00       FOR THE PEOPLE OF OUR PARISH 
 † Jim Marshall 
  By:  Bob Nix  
 † Nellie Vincent 
  By:  The Vincent Family  
 † Georgine Mullen 
  By:  Marci and Kevin Morgan 

Readings for the Week 
 
Monday: Gn 3:9-15, 20 or Acts 1:12-14;  
 Ps 87:1-3, 5-7; Jn 19:25-34 
Tuesday: 1 Kgs 17:7-16; Ps 4:2-5, 7b-8; Mt 5:13-16 
Wednesday: 1 Kgs 18:20-39; Ps 16:1b-2ab, 4, 5ab, 8, 11;  
 Mt 5:17-19 
Thursday: 1 Kgs 18:41-46; Ps 65:10-13; Mt 5:20-26 
Friday: 1 Kgs 19:9a, 11-16; Ps 27:7-9abc, 13-14;  
 Mt 5:27-32 
Saturday: Acts 11:21b-26; 13:1-3; Ps 16:1b-2a, 5, 7-10;  
 Mt 5:33-37 
Sunday: Prv 8:22-31; Ps 8:4-9; Rom 5:1-5;  
 Jn 16:12-15 

Today’s Readings 
 

First Reading — Filled with the Holy Spirit, the apostles 
begin to speak in tongues (Acts 2:1-11). 

Psalm — Lord, send out your Spirit, and renew the face 

of the earth (Psalm 104). 

Second Reading — In one Spirit we are baptized into one 
body and given to drink of one Spirit (1 Corinthians 12:3b
-7, 12-13) or Romans 8:8-17. 
Gospel — Jesus Christ appears to the disciples and sends 
them on their mission with the power to forgive or retain 
sins through the Holy Spirit (John 20:19-23)  

The English translation of the Psalm Responses from the        
Lectionary for Mass © 1969, 1981, 1997, International             
Commission on English in the Liturgy Corporation.  

Saints and Special Observances 
 

Sunday: Pentecost Sunday 
Monday: The Blessed Virgin Mary, Mother of the  
 Church; Tenth Week in Ordinary Time 
Thursday: St. Ephrem 
Saturday: St. Barnabas 

Our Parish Stewardship 
 

    St. Catherine-St. Lucy Church 

    

 May 29, 2022  $   
1,808.00   
 On-Line GiveCentral  $   1,297.00    
      Weekly Budget           $   7,308.00 

            D E F I C I T   $  -4,203.00 

 
 

 

Online donations can be made to St. Catherine- St. Lucy 
Parish at: www.givecentral.org  

June 4-5 
Sat 

Sun 

Lector 
Frank Pond 

Marci Morgan 

Communion Min 
Pat Koko 

Jeanne Visteen 

June 11-12 
Sat 

Sun 

 
Paul Knight 

Kevin Morgan 

 
Lessie Dean 

Kathy Mortell 

June 18-19 
Sat 

Sun 

 
Christine Wedekind 

Pat Nelson 

 
Pat Koko 

Diana Cameron 

June 25-26 
Sat 

Sun 

 
Frank Pond 

Bill Holmes 

 
Lessie Dean 

Mary Howard 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS—JUNE  2022 
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1st & 2nd Readings for the upcoming Sunday 
are offered to help all of us.  

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
JUNE 12, 2022  
THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 
 
First Reading:       Acts 2:1-11 
 
Pentecost was a Jewish feast that cele-
brated the beginning of the harvest.  It 
took place 50 days after the feast of 
Passover.  Jewish pilgrims came to 
Jerusalem from all over the ancient 
world for the celebration of the feast. 
Today we hear how Pentecost became 
a Christian feast. 
 
Second Reading:   Romans 8:8-17 
 
Today’s passage comes from chapter 
eight of Paul’s letter to the Romans, 
which stresses the importance of the 
Holy Spirit in the lives of Christians. 
Paul wants us to remember that the 
Spirit who will raise our bodies on 
the last day is the same Spirit who 
inspires us to holiness every day.  
Today Paul offers a sharp contrast 
between life in the flesh (meaning, 
life prone to sin) and life in the Spirit. 

2022 Mass Book Open 
 
If you have a loved one who is ill or 
has passed away ... or any special  
occasion or petition you'd like to 
bring before the Lord ... consider this  
offering your prayers at a Mass.  

27 W. Washington Blvd.  
Oak Park, IL  60302 
708-386-5286 
 

School Scoop 
 

 Summer Camp - Only a few 
openings left!!  The program will 
run from June 20-July 29, 2022.            
Classroom sessions are Mondays 
through Thursdays, 8:30-11:30am.  
Contact the School Office for 
more info.  

 The last day of school is Friday, 
June 8th. Some important details: 

   The Honors Ceremony for 
Grades 1-7 is set for 10am in the 
church. Please join us; masks are 
required.  

   School will end at 11:30am that 
day. Children may leave with their 
parents directly from church.  

 

 Last day for teachers is Friday, 
June 10th.  

Communion & 
Anointing of the Sick 
 

Please call the Rectory at 708-386-
8077 to let us know if you or a   
member of your family is in need of 
the sacrament of anointing of the 
sick or would like to have Holy 
Communion brought to your house 
or nursing home or both.  

Sacrament of 
Reconciliation 
Confessions 4:00—
4:30 PM Church 

 

Every Saturday from 4:00-4:30 PM  
St. Catherine of Siena —St. Lucy   
Parish offers the Sacrament of       
Reconciliation weekly  before the 
Saturday evening mass.  

Update Personal Info 
 

Please DO NOT FORGET to update 
us with your new phone numbers,      
e-mail address, or any other change 
of status. Please contact  Rachel 
Faulman at stgiles@stgilesparish.org   

 
 
 

We recommend online giving as a safe, 
convenient, and easy way to make gifts 
-- whether it's for your Sunday offering 
or a one-time gift such as for special 
collections.  
 

GiveCentral allows our parish to 
provide its parishioners a safe and 
convenient way to make regular, 
automatic electronic contributions and 
can also be used be used for   special 
events and other collections. You can 
go directly to our website: 
www.stcatherinestlucy.org and under 
Steward and giving tab you will be able 
to find the link to GiveCentral. 

Praying for the  

Sick In Our Parish 
 

 

Coletta Ali, Phyllis Baker, Jane Baker, 
Marge Bowers, Danita Bowie,         
Katherine Fisher, Carol Frank,          
Don Gimbel, Bill Holmes, Phillip Jones,  
Donna Kanapes, Patrick King, Paul 
Koko, Hardie Kressler, Kathleen 
Kroker, Rosie Julion, Jake Lofgren,  
Carole Sheehan, Joann Taylor, and 
LaNedra Vaughn.  
 

 

The name of your close relative will      
remain on this list for four weeks. After  
that you will have to call us again to      
reinstate it into the list.  If you wish to   
include a name of a sick member of your 
family here, please call Rachel at  the 
parish office during office hours. Thanks 

A PRAYER TO THE SPIRIT 
Spirit of Jesus, 

poured out in flames of fire upon 
your disciples 

on the day of Pentecost, 
 we pray to you: 

Set afire the hearts of your faithful 
so that they will announce 

 in all the languages of the world 
the wonders of the salvation of God. 
 

—From Come, Lord Jesus by Lucien Deiss, CSSP, 
copyright © 1976, 1981, Lucien Deiss. Published 

by World Library Publications. p.182 



 
 

 Page 6                                                                         June 5,  2022 

 

For a little over a year, Father John McGivern has been the 
Administrator of St. Catherine- St. Lucy's while also being Pastor at  
St. Edmund's. As of July 1, 2022 he will be reassigned as part of the 
Renew My Church process. He will celebrate his final Sunday Liturgy   
at St. Edmund's on Sunday, June 26th at 11 AM. The St. Edmund's 
parish will sponsor a reception honoring him and his long term, loving 
service. They have invited all of the St. Catherine - St. Lucy community 
to join in this celebration to thank him for his service to us and to wish 
him well. Please see the invitation below. 
 
Please note that everyone who would plan on attending the reception is 
asked to register so that they can gauge the amount of food needed. To 
register you can use the link in the invitation or call the St. Edmund's 
parish office at the number provided. Please join us in wishing him well 
and thanking him for his time and energy spent looking after our 
parish. 

Food for Thought 
A Step Towards Universality 

  
“...Then there appeared to them tongues as of fire, 
       which came to rest on each one of them.  And  
       they were all filled with the Holy Spirit, and 
       began to speak in different tongues, as the  
       Spirit enabled them to proclaim.”  (Acts 2:3-4) 
  
The Pentecost story proclaims that the 
gifts of the Holy Spirit empower us  
to overcome the differences that 
divide the human community.  Paul 
teaches that every person has the 
potential to be a source of grace, 
and to be graced by others.   But is it 
used to bring divided people together? 
The candle of hope and faith must never 
                            be extinguished. 
  
The importance of Pentecost cannot  
ever be overstated.  Jesus’ first word  
to the disciples after rising was  ”Peace.” 
After showing his hands and side: “As the  
Father has sent me, so also I send you.” 
He breathed on them: “Receive the Holy Spirit.” 
He made clear forgiveness is the key 
charism for his disciples.   
  
The word on Jesus was out...they came to see: 
from present-day Iran, Iraq, Turkey,  
Asia. Africa, Europe, even Rome.   
Acts says 3,000 people were baptized 
on that Day of Pentecost. All were 
forming a community of love and 
service.  And with the mystery and the 
majesty of the miracle of tongues,   
all heard the word of the Spirit, proclaimed 
by disciples in the  visitors’ native tongues. 
A miracle with the crackle of excitement  
at the giant leap toward 
 a Universal Church. 
  
We frequently proclaim that we believe 
in the Holy Spirit.  Pentecost asks 
“How deeply?”  Enough to let Christ’s Spirit  
impassion and empower us?  Are we willing 
to be led beyond our culturally 
comfortable worlds, to form communities 
that include such diversity and such 
different viewpoints that we will need and 
even learn to enjoy exercising  
the charisms of humility, humor  
                 and forgiveness?   

  
May the glory of the Lord endure forever; 
Pleasing to him be my theme; 
I will be glad in the Lord.  (Psalm 104:31&34) 
  
Tom Lynch. 6/5/22 
  
Sources: NCR, M. McGlone ; 
                Acts 2:2-11;   
               1 Cor 12, 3b-13). 

BIBLE STUDY 
Beginning June 29, weekly Bible Study sessions 
will be offered on Wednesdays at 7:00 PM.  It is 
NOT necessary or required you attend each 
week…Come when you can!!  The sessions will 
be offered in-person and via zoom.  The 

location is to be determined.   
 
In this summer session, we will be using the series The Chosen as a 
tool to help explore more deeply reality of Jesus as God and man. We'll 
be sending bible verses/chapters that will be referenced in the episode 
that we will be watching each week as well as questions to ponder and 
discuss together. Even if you've already watched The Chosen once (or 
twice...), it will be an opportunity to experience it more deeply.  
 
If you do not have computer access to receive the bible chapters and 
aids, paper copies can be made available for pick up at the rectory.  For 
information or questions, please contact Maria Samatas at  
708-267-2086 or email her at: msamatas@me.com 
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Meet our Unification Team 
 

Last week, we presented two of our unification team members.  This week, we continue by providing 
information on two more team members.  The introduction to team members will include members 

from both St. Catherine-St Lucy and St. Giles.  Check them out, get to know them and if you have any 
questions or comments, reach out to them — contact info is provided. 

  Name:  Mark Laboe 
 

  Contact:   (773)294-6797  
    markjlaboe@gmail.com  

 
  Parish Affiliation:  St Giles 

 
 
          I have been a St. Giles parishioner since 1998, months before the first of my four children was born. All four 
of my children passed through St. Giles school and are now college-aged or beyond. My wife, Paula, and I just 
celebrated our 25th wedding anniversary this past April. I have been working as an Associate Vice President for 
Mission and Ministry at DePaul University since 2005, having served previously as the Executive Director of Amate 
House, with the Archdiocese of Chicago. I received a Doctorate in Ministry (D.Min.) from Catholic Theological Union 
in Chicago in 2019, a Masters in Divinity from Loyola University's Institute for Pastoral Studies in 1998, and a 
Bachelor's degree in Economics and Theology in 1989.  
 
I am eager and enthused to be a part of the Unification team. While change can be challenging, I am always inspired 
and motivated to envision the future and what is possible. In my own understanding, this includes thinking in new 
ways about how we understand Church and parish. I am also hoping to recruit some St. Catherine-St. Lucy's 
parishioners who might be "ringers" to join my team in our annual Retreads basketball league! 

  NAME:  Miles Jackson 
 

  Conttact:   phone (708)445-0299 
    miles.jackson@gmail.com 

 
  Parish affiliation:   St. Catherine-St. Lucy 

 
I was born and raised in Cleveland, Ohio. My dad just retired as a Deacon at Holy Spirit Catholic Church in Cleveland, 
Ohio. 
 
My wife Cheryl Jackson and I have been residents of Oak Park for 26 years and members of SCSL for 20 years.  
Before coming to SCSL, we attended church in Chicago. Cheryl taught the Children's Liturgy, and I was a member of 
the Pastoral Council. 
 
At SCSL, Cheryl served for five years as a catechist, working with 2nd and 4th level students teaching in the 
Religious Education Program and a member of SCSL Pastoral Council. 
 
Our twin daughters, Skylar and Sydney Jackson, were confirmed at SCSL. Skylar graduated with honors from DePaul 
University in 2021, and Sydney graduated from the University of Chicago in 2021 with honors. Skylar is starting 
graduate school at UIC in 2022. 
 
Sydney was the founder of the Roses for Austin Program at the school in 2016. Sydney and Skylar worked together 
in the Roses for Austin Program, still in existence today. 
 
I was also a member of the Lucienne House Committee, the SCSL Pastoral Council in 2012 and most recently was the 
contact for Donut Days taking over for Pierre Priestly, who served in this role for many years. 
 
As an African American male in the Catholic Church, I will be a voice for all people who believe in Christ. 
 
What will make me remember you?  Some parishioners of SCSL used to call me Peter. Peter Barber is another 
African American male in the church who also has two daughters of similar ages to my daughters, Skylar and Sydney 
Jackson.  I am a runner and have participated in the Petit Indoor Marathon Relay for 12 consecutive years. 
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LARRY WILLIAMS
“Come In For A Free Family Insurance Checkup!”

Long Term Ins. Care 

(773) 379-9009 5932 W. Lake St.

Your Community Bank Since 1943
Dan Watts, President

7348 W. Madison Street
7331 W. Roosevelt Road

www.forestparkbank.com
708-222-2800

Member
FDIC

NUZZO SEWER & PLUMBING INC.
708-456-7300            Power Rodding             773-625-6280

All Sewer & Plumbing Repairs & Installation
Specializing in Flood Control • Correcting Low Water Pressure

Video Sewer & Locating Service                         www.nuzzoplumbing.com
Lic. # 14636  Lic. # 055-024301

•  LeafGuard®  
is guaranteed never 
to clog or we’ll clean 
it for FREE*

•  Seamless, one-piece system keeps out leaves, 
pine needles, and debris

•  Eliminates the risk of falling off a ladder to 
clean clogged gutters

•  Durable, all-weather tested system not a 
flimsy attachment

Call today for your FREE estimate and in-home demonstration

CALL NOW 708-462-6373 Get it. And forget it.®

*Guaranteed not to clog for
as long as you own your home,

or we’ll clean your gutters for free.

Say Good-bye to Clogged Gutters!

$99
Installation*

*Does not include cost of material. Expires 3/31/22.

Receive a $50 restaurant gift card
with in-home estimate

& free gutter inspection! 
Consumer Disclosure/Award Rules: All participants who attend an estimated 60-90 minute 
in-home product consultation will receive a $50 gift card. No purchase is necessary.  Retail value 
is $50. Offer sponsored by LeafGuard Holdings, Inc. Limit one gift card per household. 
LeafGuard procures, sells, and installs seamless gutter protection. This offer is valid for 
homeowners over 18 years of age. If married or have a life partner, both cohabitating persons 
must attend and complete presentation together. Participants must have a valid photo ID, 
understand English, and be legally able to enter into a contract. The following persons are not 
eligible for this offer: employees of LeafGuard or affiliated companies or entities, their immediate 
family members, previous participants in a LeafGuard in-home consultation within the past 12 
months and all current and former LeafGuard customers. Promotion may not be extended, 
transferred, or substituted except that LeafGuard may substitute a gift card of equal or greater 
value if it deems it necessary. Gift card and terms and conditions (https://www.darden.com/
gift-cards/terms-and-conditions) of such gift card will be mailed to the participant via first class 
US Mail within 21 days of receipt of promotion form provided at consultation. Not valid in 
conjunction with any other promotion or discount of any kind. Offer not sponsored or promoted 
by Darden Restaurants and is subject to change without notice prior to reservation. 
Offer ends 3/31/2022.

Fall Special - $79.95
Furnace or Boiler
16 pt. Clean & Tune

 NEW FURNACE
 Starting at $2,295!

Senior/Veteran Discounts

24 Hour Service
MAJOR CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED

773-237-5724

Get this weekly bulletin delivered by email - for FREE!

Sign up here:

www.jspaluch.com/subscribe

Courtesy of J.S. Paluch Company, Inc.

GREAT COVERAGE - 97% of all households attending church take at least one
church bulletin home every Sunday. 
GREAT VALUE - 70% of all households are aware of and look at the advertising
in the church bulletin and 68% of households surveyed when making a choice between
businesses are inclined to choose the one who advertised in the church bulletin.
GREAT LOYALTY - 41% of households do business with a company specifically
because they are advertising in the church bulletin.
GREAT PRODUCT - 62% of households keep the church bulletin the entire 
week as reference. 

Learn More About Advertising In Your Parish Bulletin
Call us at 1-800-621-5197 Email: sales@jspaluch.com

IN YOUR LOCAL
CHURCH BULLETIN?

WHY ADVERTISE

Catholic Cruises and Tours and The Apostleship
of the Sea of the United States of America
Take your FAITH ON A JOURNEY.

Call us today at 860-399-1785 or email
eileen@CatholicCruisesandTours.com

www.CatholicCruisesandTours.com
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Thank you for advertising in
our church bulletin.

I am patronizing your business
because of it!

Please Cut Out This “Thank You Ad”
and Present It The Next Time You
Patronize One of Our Advertisers

✂

WHY IS IT
A man wakes up after sleeping

under an ADVERTISED blanket

on an ADVERTISED mattress

and pulls off ADVERTISED pajamas

bathes in an ADVERTISED shower

shaves with an ADVERTISED razor
brushes his teeth

with ADVERTISED toothpaste
washes with ADVERTISED soap

puts on ADVERTISED clothes
drinks a cup 

of ADVERTISED coffee
drives to work

in an ADVERTISED car
and then . . . .

refuses to ADVERTISE
believing it doesn’t pay.
Later if business is poor

he ADVERTISES it for sale.

WHY IS IT?

Consider
Remembering
Your Parish in

Your Will.
For further information,

please call the Parish Office.
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